

政府總部 民政事務局

> 香港灣仔 告士打道五號 税務大樓 四十一樓

GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAT

HOME AFFAIRS BUREAU 41/F, REVENUE TOWER 5 GLOUCESTER ROAD WAN CHAI HONG KONG

OUR REF: L/M to SF(23) in HAB/CS/CR 6/8/37 Pt.4

YOUR REF:

TEL. No.

2594 6619

FAXLINE

: 2824 3348

By Fax

4 January 2003

Miss Sandy CHU Public Accounts Committee Council Business Division 3 Legislative Council Secretariat Legislative Council Building 8 Jackson Road Central, Hong Kong (Fax No.: 2537 1204)

Dear Miss CHU,

The Public Accounts Committee's Consideration of the Director of Audit's Report No. 36 Review of the Hong Kong Sports Development Board

Thank you for your letter of 17 December 2002.

We have reviewed the remuneration packages of SDB staff in consultation with the Financial Services and Treasury Bureau and Civil Service However, the timeframe for the conclusion of our review will depend on the outcome of a related review on remuneration package of public organizations being conducted by the Director of Administration. We will inform the PAC of the findings/recommendations of our review as soon as it is finalized, hopefully in the first quarter of the year.

Yours sincerely,

for Secretary for Home Affairs

c.c. Director of Audit